
 

 

Update: COVID-19 vaccination roll-out plan - Department 

of Social Development 
 

During a special Council meeting on 19 July 2021, the employer tabled a roll-out plan for the Department 

of Social Development for consultation purposes on the vaccination portfolio for eligible employees in the 

Department. 

 

The Department of Social Development (DSD) engaged the Department of Health from February 2021 to 

prioritise the DSD portfolio for vaccination during phase 1 and again during phase two of the vaccination 

program. The DSD only received confirmation from the Department of Health in July and certain 

occupational groups were identified to be prioritised as eligible in relation to the work they perform, e.g., 

frontline staff. The following categories were identified: 

 

• Early-Childhood Development (ECD) workforce - Educators looking after children at ECD centres, 

which remain open during the current lockdown alert level and are thus at risk similar to school 

teachers are. 

• Group B Social Service Professions - Social workers who provide psychosocial support to citizens 

affected and infected by COVID-19 as well as other social illnesses. Inclusive of private sector. 

• Group C National and Provincial Staff, inclusive of Cleaning and Security staff - All frontline staff 

members who are in direct contact with members of the public through registration, monitoring and 

evaluation, processing of child protection register applications, etc.  

• Group D SASSA Staff - All frontline staff dealing with grant applications, home visitations to assist the 

elderly, persons with disabilities, etc., 

• Group E National Development Agency all on the database - Employees who are in direct contact 

with the public, collecting applications daily for consideration of grant funding for projects and includes 

a cohort of people who assist in SASSA queues.  

 

The DSD in its submission also indicated that its preference is for a single-dose vaccine (J&J), if possible 

and feasible. It also indicated that transport will be provided by Provincial Departments to assist 

employees who need to visit different vaccination sites. The roll-out plan commenced on 19 July and will 

be closely monitored. Regular feedback will be provided. The DSD already registered most of the eligible 

employees on the EVDS system and the vaccine sites have been identified per province (attached).  
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The Department of Health has confirmed the initial vaccination sites for the DSD Cluster. Based on the 

ongoing analysis of the vaccination site capacity and stock levels against the demand of the workforce, it 

may add additional sites. The PSA applauds the DSD for this initiative. 

 

Members are encouraged to make use of this opportunity, whilst emphasising that this is a voluntary 

choice. 

  

 

GENERAL MANAGER 
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